Minutes of May 18, 2011 Meeting of the Swampscott Energy Committee

Attendees: Neal Duffy, Victoria Masone, Wayne Spritz, Milton Fistel

Next Meeting:  TBA. 

New Member?  There was no discussion of recruiting new memberships and no one has received any inquireies from people interested in joining the committee.

Sol-Solution Non-Profit: The discussion of the non-profit organization Sol-Solution, was on the agenda but we decided to put it aside for the time being as it is a lower priority

Wind Study Update: The committee invited Jonathan Markey from Meridian Associates to come to the meeting to update us on the Forest Avenue Wind Feasibility study, but Jonathan did not respond so there was no update.

Energy Fund:  It is the desire of the committee to build on some of our success and energy savings and to establish some sort of revolving energy fund that would be dedicated to energy efficiency projects in town.  We looked at “Greening the Bottom Line”  A report by the Sustainable Endowments Institute about similar funds at colleges and universities. We have a very basic model of what we would like this fund to look like and what its function would be:

1) Established with utilities rebates from the ESCO contract (70K), and the GCA projects (18K)

2) Funded with the AECs (Alternative Energy Credits) from the High school cogen.
3) Also funded with energy savings from all efficiency projects.  Money would be put back into fund until payback is achieved and then the savings would go to the town.
We left the meeting with this outline in place and are going to continue pursuing this idea, writing up more specific proposals and researching other possible models and municipalities for ideas and best practices.
GCA Grant Money allocation:  The committee discussed the advantages and difficulties of putting the Green Communities grant project out to bid instead of simply letting Johnson Controls do the work.  The problems discussed were:

1) It would have to be a RFP (Request for Proposal) or an RFB (Request for Bid).  Each has its own short comings.  With an RFP we would not have any say over price, so likely could end up paying more, and with RFB we have to take the lowest bidder and there are risks involved in that.

2) We discussed various options – writing very technically specific bids with the aid of outside help, or perhaps putting the less technical lighting projects out to bid but awarding the steam project to Johnson.

